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P R O C E E D I N G S

MR. HESS: Morning, ladies and gentlemen. 

Welcome to the House Transportation Committee hearing this 

morning. We're not going to delay any further. We're 

going to start with the testimony today.

The first testifier this morning is 

Mr. Ray Lang, who is Chief State Government Relations 

Officer for Amtrak. He's going to be our first testifier. 

He's going to be testifying on maintaining passenger train 

service in the Harrisburg-Pittsburgh corridor.

Before we start the testimony, I wish that 

each one of the members would go around and introduce 

himself and let us know what district you're from and who 

you represent. Mr. Marshall, please.

MR. MARSHALL: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Jim Marshall, 14th District from Beaver County.

MR. MILLER: Ron Miller, 93rd district in

Y o r k C o u n t y .

MR. HARRIS: Adam Harris, 82nd district,

Juniata.

MR. FLECK: Mike Fleck, the 81st District, 
Blair, Huntingdon, Mifflin.

MR. LONGIETTI: Morning. Mark Longietti from 

Mercer County.
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Testimony by R. Lang

MR. HESS: Dick Hess, Chairman of the 

Transportation Committee, Fulton and Huntingdon County, 

78th District. Ray, you may begin when you are ready. 

Thank you.

MR. LANG: Thank you very much for having me 

here. As the chairman pointed out, my name is 

Ray Lang. I'm the Chief State Government Relations based 

in Chicago, Illinois. I came into Pittsburgh this morning 

on the Capitol Limited train. I boarded at the Chicago 

station last night. It's great to be here.

With me today in the audience is Pittsburgh's 

very own Chuck McHugh, who is the district manager of 

stations for Amtrak in this area. As I said, my name is 

Ray Lang. I'm with the Government Affairs Office in 

Chicago. It's a pleasure to be here with you today.

I wanted to start today by noting to you that 

for Amtrak, Pennsylvania is truly the Keystone State. On 

the basis of total procurement and wages earned by our 

employees, Amtrak does more business in the State of 

Pennsylvania than any other state. A total of $395 

million in goods and services was procured and spent by 

Amtrak in Fiscal Year 2012.

The next slide will give you an idea of just 

where we spend money in the Keystone State. As you'll 

see, Amtrak deals with suppliers in all regions of the

PROLIANCE SOLUTIONS
412-261-5588



1

2

3

4

5

6
7

8

9

10
11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

6

Testimony by R. Lang

state, with more than $18 million last year spent here in 

Pittsburgh.

Amtrak serves Pennsylvania with more than 

120 daily trains, the overwhelming majority of which with 

this corridor service connecting Philadelphia with 

Washington, Boston and New York, as well as the Amtrak 

Keystone corridor, which connects to Harrisburg and 

Philadelphia.

About 6.1 million passengers boarded or left a 

train in Pennsylvania from 2012 —  excuse me, Amtrak train 

in 2012, which is close to 10 percent of our system's 

total ridership. Only two states, California and New 

York, have more passengers on Amtrak than the State of 

Pennsylvania.

This is due to the fast and frequent service we 

have in the northeast corridor and the Keystone services, 

but today I want to talk to you not about those services, 

but about a single train, the Pennsylvanian, who you can 

see on this next slide, a train whose service consists of 

single daily frequency on this route.

This is a very different service for very 

different reasons, but I would argue that it plays a role 

in a singular and important to the lives of the commuters 

it s erve s .

Thanks to the governor's vision and
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Testimony by R. Lang

determination, the State has expressed a willingness and 

financial support of this train in coming here; and so I 

would like to tell you a little bit about what this train 

delivers to the people of Central and Western 

Pennsylvania.

As you can see from the map, the Pennsylvanian 

originates in New York City and runs from Philadelphia 

across the Keystone line to Harrisburg. West of 

Harrisburg, it runs up the Norfolk Southern line to 

Altoona across the crest of the Alleghenies and down 

Conemaugh Valley to Johnstown -- I hope I got that 

right —  with a connection to Amtrak trains 29 and 30 at 

Pittsburgh. 29 and 30 are the Capitol Limited, which is 

the train I took into Pittsburgh overnight and will be 

leaving on tonight. In Pennsylvania, west of Harrisburg, 

it serves seven stations; and we estimate that about 20 

colleges and universities enjoy good access to the 

servi ce.

This next slide will give you some sense of the 

growth and ridership on our Pennsylvania boarder. The 

Pennsylvanian is a busy train and a well-patronized train 

with an average load factor that's almost as high as 

Acela, and it carried more than 212,006 passengers in 

F i s c a l Y e a r 2 0 1 2 .

As you note from my final slide, ridership is
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concentrated in the area of West Philadelphia. West of 

Philadelphia, the average Pennsylvanian passenger took a 

trip of about 227 miles in length, which tells you a lot 

about what traffic looks like on the 353-mile segment 

between Philadelphia and Pittsburgh.

This is a train that tends to perform a 

traditional intercity role, bringing a significant portion 

of its riders between smaller online communities and the 

larger urban centers.

In 2012, almost 70 percent of those 
212, 000 riders came or went from a station west of 

Harrisburg. Of the passengers transferring to or from 

another Amtrak train at Pittsburgh, the overwhelming 

majority of its passengers, 86 percent, originated in the 

State of Pennsylvania and about 26 percent west of 

Harrisburg.

Since 2000, ridership on this Pennsylvania 

service has more than doubled. The Pennsylvanian is a 
sterling example of the value of even low-frequency 

services can bring to underserved regions of the country 

at relatively low cost on existing freight-owned rights- 

of-way.

By providing connectivity to our Chicago- and 

Washington-bound long-distance trains at Pittsburgh, it 

offers residents of the western slope of the Alleghenies a
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Testimony by R. Lang

useful travel connection to the Midwest and the nation's 

capitol.

The through-service to New York and 

Philadelphia, likewise, will provide direct service to the 

Mid-Atlantic sea boarder to Boston, to Washington, and 

Richmond, with j ust a short transfer in Washington and 

Philadelphia.

That is a valuable and important service. One 

can trace its history to the early 1830s, and I applaud 

the vision and wisdom of the State and the government to 

acknowledge the value the service brings and to commit to 

supporting and sustaining it in the coming year.

That's really what I want to talk to you most 

about today, because, as you know, the passage of PRIIA, 
the Passenger Rail Investment Act of 2008, mandated the 

creation of what is described as "a single nationwide 

standardized methodology for establishing and allocating 

operating and capital costs among the States and Amtrak 
for trains operating the rails of less than 750 miles in 

l e ngt h. "

We've been working with the States, including 

Pennsylvania, and have succeeded in negotiating a 

mechanism that will take effect on October 1 of this year, 

the first day of the federal fiscal year of 2014.

In most cases, this will mean that the portion
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of the operating and travel costs previously bore by 

Amtrak will be transferred to the State, which will pay, 

in turn, a higher annual operating subsidy as a result.

In the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, 

two services fall into this category. The Keystone 

service obviously, which is from Harrisburg to 

Philadelphia; and as you all know, the Pennsylvanian.

The Pennsylvania DOT has engaged in a process 

since it began, and Amtrak has worked closely with our 

counterparts in Harrisburg to ensure a smooth transition 

to this new system. I think it's safe to say that at this 

point, we do not anticipate any issues in the transition 

of the Keystone service.

In the case of the Pennsylvanian system, it's a 

little bit more different. But as I understand it, the 

State has committed to funding the service; but at the 

present time, the funding commitment is linked to a plan 

to create a multimodal transportation fund that will 

support transportation such as rail and transit across the 

State. I'm interested to hear more from you afterwards 

about the progress of this legislation.

We strongly support these kinds of initiatives 

all across the country and certainly here in 

Pennsylvania. I think it's important to point out the 

need to fund —  as we talked about this, it's important to
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point out the need to fund in Pennsylvania by October 1, 

according to federal law.

For all the reasons I've cited here, the 

benefit to Central and Western Pennsylvania, the clear 

demand reflected in ridership growth and the role the 

train plays in smaller towns and big cities, I believe the 

Pennsylvanian is an important service to the State, and we 

look forward to working with you to sustain it in coming 

years.

I should note that the service as currently 

constituted is not as efficient or as useful as it might 

be. The model we are increasingly working toward is one 

that provides online communities with multiple daily 

frequencies to enhance the relevance and the appeal of the 

servi ce.

Under the auspices of Section 224 of PRIIA, 

Amtrak prepared a report on the potential for improved 

corridor services in Western Pennsylvania; and that report 

offers a compelling vision of the benefits such service 

could deliver to the State and the region, and we hope to 

work with you to realize some of those benefits.

The basic model of a partnership between Amtrak 

and the State to support steady improvement and 

frequencies -- steady improvement and frequency growth of 

a route of 750 miles or less has been developed
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successfully in many places and nowhere more so than on 

the Keystone Corridor in the eastern part of the State.

We would love to work with you to build our 

strong partnership and the natural opportunities to help 

Pennsylvania realize this opportunity in the years to 

come .

I understand that's the end of my prepared 

remarks. I understand we're going to open it up to 

questions now. I'm happy to take questions about the 

Pennsylvanian, the Keystone service, or any services 

around the United States.

MR. HESS: Yeah. I have a couple questions. 

And bear with me. If I'm wrong, you can correct me. If 

Amtrak was to start in Cleveland or Chicago and run the 
train here through Pittsburgh, then this would be 

subsidized then by the federal government?

MR. LANG: Yeah. I think the point you're 

trying to make is that when they wrote the PRIIA 
legislation, they said that any train which was 750 miles 

or less in length has to be funded by a State or 

non-Amtrak entity, or that train goes away. So any train 

that is 750 miles or more is funded through our federal 

operating support, yeah, that's correct.

MR. HESS: Has that been given any thought at 

Amtrak of doing that?
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MR. LANG: I would say that I wouldn't pass 

the smile test in congress if we began to lengthen 

trains. I don't think that was the spirit of the 

legislation congress had in mind when they passed it.

We've looked at —  we've looked carefully at 

what can be done. There are a number of trains affected 

by this throughout the Amtrak system; there really are.

The State of Michigan gets hit very hard. The State of 

New York gets hit the hardest. The State of Virginia, the 

State of Connecticut, the State of Massachusetts, the 

State of California, the State of Illinois, and others all 

have trains that are 750 miles or less that they would 

have to fund; otherwise, they would go away.

And I think we've made significant progress in 
talking to all of our state partners, all of those states, 

about what is required to pick up those trains. Many of 

them have asked the same kinds of questions you've asked. 

It would be a very difficult proposition for us to pursue, 

and we require the agreements of the free rails. It would 

certainly require the agreement of the United States DOT 

and, I expect, the congress.

MR. HESS: Well, this wouldn't be adding 

something new. This would just be restoring what you 

already had.

MR. LANG: The Pennsylvanian at one point from
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1997 until 2003 ran all the way to Chicago.

MR. HESS: They paid for it?

MR. LANG: No, it did not. We extended that 

train. Prior to 1997, it was on the current route it's 

scheduled now. We extended that train west to Chicago 

when Ms. Molitoris was on the board to pursue a mail 
express business enterprise, and the mailing express 

business at Amtrak failed miserably.

MR. HESS: One other question then. The train 

west that we're pursuing now, PennDOT has agreed to enter 
into an agreement with some funding of Amtrak. Is Amtrak 

at this point working on trying to provide better 

scheduling of that train?

I think if there was, then you would find a lot 

more business, people using the train; and they would have 

a schedule to go by. It would be more one they can depend 

upon going back and forth. Is that something that you 

folks are looking at?

MR. LANG: Yeah. I think nationwide, with all 

of our states, we look at scheduling opportunities in all 

of our meetings; and we would certainly do that in 

partnership with PennDOT here.

The first thing that has to happen for that to 

occur is an agreement put in place with the State to fund 

the operation of that train. Virtually all of our
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discussions with States, one of the first things they ask 

is what can we do about different schedules, faster trip 

times, less stops, more stops, that sort of thing.

All of those decisions or all of those actions 

usually take a capital commitment of some sort. If you 

have to have a faster trip time, you usually have to give 

the freight rails -- or invest in the freight rails to 

accommodate faster train speeds or to improve the flow of 

freight passenger traffic on the network.

One daily round trip is typically not going to 

be relevant to the business traveler. All of our 

successful corridor services in the United States have 

multiple frequencies. Our State partners —  and there's 

currently 15 states around the United States that pass 

their own trains, Pennsylvanian being one of them.

But our State partners have usually pursued an 

option of expanding frequencies to better tap into the 

marketplace. I'll give you an example of a very 

successful partnership in California.

In 1992, the State of California started 

funding corridor service between Oakland and Sacramento, 

two daily run trips. They had a vision to expand that 
service and having a meaningful, relevant, fast service 

between those two cities over time; and they increased 

frequencies pretty aggressively. And by 2006, 14 years
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later, we were running for them by contract 16 daily round 

trips between Oakland and Sacramento.

It's a very successful corridor service, and it 

does appeal to the business traveler, to the student, and 

to all sort of walks of life, 16 daily round trips, 

basically 32 train movements a day.
The question is -- your question, I think, is 

what can we do to make the service more relevant so that 

the State is going to fund it. What can we do to make it 

more relevant?

I would say to your point, I think increasing 

frequencies is really what you should be considering down 

the road. I would tell you that funding one daily round 

trip is nice, and we hope that you would do that. I think 
it should be accompanied by a vision for more 

f requenc ies.

And really the question is —  in California, 

they went from between 1992 and 2006, for example, 2 daily 

round trips to 16. That's where you want to be in 

14 years.

MR. HESS: Well, I think that traveling west 

would be utilized much, much more if the frequencies were 

there and more of a schedule that we could depend upon 

such as one going east to Philadelphia at some point. I 

think that is one that would be received very, very well.
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I would hope to see that happen going west, and I 

certainly would be available to help you, via, be a 

partnership in that along with PennDOT.

MR. LANG: I think we would agree with your 

assessment. We would. Look, I think the Pittsburgh to 

Philadelphia corridor is a very good corridor. I think 

demand is there. I really do.

It is over the Norfolk Southern. We would have 

to work with them on track capacity to accommodate 

additional frequency and faster trip times, but it can be 

done. The model is there, and we do this in some other 

states.

MR. HESS: I realize the time to travel 

getting between Point A and Point B going west is going to 

be a lot slower than going east because of the terrain 

they have to travel on, the hills and curves that you 

don't have going; east but I think the people would accept 

the time because they know the terrain, and if they just 

had more frequency for travel. Thank you very much for 

your testimony. Representative Ron Miller has a question.

MR. MILLER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. As I 

look at the slide that's up there, Slide 6, in the upper 

right-hand corner, it says, "Local NEC riders are not 

shown." Can you explain to me what "NEC riders" are, and 

do they only apply to the eastern part of the state; or
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would that apply to the western part of the State?

MR. LANG: That means northeast corridor 

riders. When the train gets on our corridor in 

Philadelphia, it is also opened up to passengers to go to 

New York City. This chart is reflective of not those 

passengers that ride locally between Philadelphia and -

MR. MILLER: Thank you for that explanation. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. HESS: Thank you. Representative Doyle. 

MR. HEFFLEY: Thank you for your testimony. 

Question: Some of the previous committee meetings we had 

or hearings we had, I brought up the question to PennDOT 

regarding infrastructure and capital investments.

I think one of things that we talked about that 

were -- some of the testifiers talked about was the length 

in time that it takes for these rides, long layovers, a 

couple hours at a time.

Is there a look at logistics and planning? 

Obviously putting money into operating cost is one thing. 

But what is the plan for capital, or is there any 

consideration for capital investments to put in maybe 

other lines or dual lines where trains can pass or a way 

to speed that trip up?

I think one of the things that I look for is 

just the logistics and the time management. In the world
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that we live in today, time is everything. Everything is 

instant. Waiting two or three hours can be very 

difficult, especially for a business traveler. Is that 

something that's being considered, or is it right now 

just, more or less, we need money for operating?

MR. LANG: I' ll give you a long answer to that 

question; but, yes, as a corporation in our agreements 

with state, we consider that all the time. And we have 

major infrastructure projects under way all across the 

country to build capacity on essentially the

privately-held freight rails to accommodate the additional 

movements of passenger trains.

That example in California, they run 32 trains 

a day, 64 trips, mixed in with lots of freight traffic.

To do that, they made investments in the corridor. They 

built to capacity. They double-tracked, in some places, 

triple-tracked to accommodate the volume of traffic; and 

we would work with PennDOT on that.

As I said, I think the model here is not -- my 

recommendation would be not just to pursue one daily round 

trip of this corridor. It's to have additional 

frequencies on this corridor. And to do that is to do 

exactly what you've just laid out, which is to make 

investments in the freight rails to bring up the capacity 

for additional train movements and to improve the on-time
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performance.

On-time performance, it's the No. 1 driver of 

customer satisfaction of Amtrak. We can do all sorts of 

great things on board with new, better food, all sorts of 

things, and the needle will only go up a little bit. If 

the on-time performance goes up a little bit, the needle 

goes up a lot. It's that way.

And so when you make investments in the freight 

roads to accommodate additional frequencies and to allow 

for better on-time performance, you become more relevant 

to the business traveler. The person is very 

time-sensitive that you mentioned.

MR. HEFFLEY: Do you work closely or work 

with —  there's a lot of small —  I mean, I represent the 

22nd District, Carbon County. We have a small rail 

operation there. Do you work with those smaller entities 

to increase, you know, the infrastructure to work with 

your timing of service? Has there been any move, I guess, 

in like a P3 Level private partnership to incorporate some 

of those small lines and add capacity or capital to the 

rail infrastructure?

MR. LANG: There are a couple of examples like 

that across the country. In Virginia, we operate a 

short-line railroad called Buckingham Branch. In Vermont, 

we operate over a short-line railroad called the Vermont
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Central.

The real issue, though, is that between the 

major city pairs in the United States where people want to 

go, it's also where the freight wants to go. So those 

lines are held by the large privately-held freight 

railroads, and they're not —  they have not been 

downgraded to become short-line.

So there's —  we could happily work with them. 

It's just that they tend to not be connecting the major 

city pairs to the transgoers. As I said, we have examples 
like that in a couple parts of the country, including if 

they were in the right location, work with them to make 

investments.

The short-line railroads tend to actually 
really like us because we come to the table with capital, 

and we make investments in their infrastructure that they 

would otherwise not be able to do on their own. You know, 

the PPD question is a great question because they are 

privately-held companies that want to participate in that 

business line. It's just a matter of getting the right 

locat ion.

MR. HEFFLEY: Thank you.

MR. LANG: Sure.

MR. HESS: Thank you. Representative

Mi k e F l e c k .
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MR. FLECK: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank 

you for your testimony, and my line of questioning is kind 

of piggybacking on everyone else's. In Huntingdon County, 

we did have multiple stops there.

MR. LANG: Which stops were those?

MR. FLECK: There was multiple.

MR. LANG: The cities, or are you saying more 

frequencies?

MR. FLECK: Yeah, more frequencies, more 

lines. You had alluded to the mail service and change of 

time. So it no longer became profitable, or it wasn't 

profitable, you didn't break even?

MR. LANG: Jolene, you want to come up for 

this? I'm giving her a hard time. She was on the board 

of directors at Amtrak at the time. She was the 

administration's representative on the board.

We pursued a business line called "Mail 

Express, " and the theory behind it was that our trains 

operated over the privately-owned freight rails. By law, 

they had to run sometime, and they couldn't charge us 

anything more than anything would cost.

And our on-time performance at that time was 

not good because we believed there wasn't incentive for 

them to run on time, even though the law said they had 

t o .
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We had kind of a unique idea of trying to take 

our time slot and make it more relevant to the railroad 

and allowed them to use their marketing departments to 

market our faster-moving trains to shippers for 

time-sensitive goods. We called it "Express Freight." It 

was perishable fruit, car parts, that sort of thing.
So we looked at where the markets were, and we 

tried to develop west of Carlow freight traffic that would 

help our trains be valuable to the freight rail system. 

It's a long explanation for what we tried to do.
In some cases, we extended trains to make them 

better in that freight market. I will tell you the 

experience was that we're a passenger railroad, not a 

freight railroad; and that's really why we didn't do well 

in that business. It was very conflicting.

MR. FLECK: Was the passenger service a lot 

higher before than, or have you rebounded; or just because 

you're down to one stop east, west that it's -
MR. LANG: The Pennsylvanian, when we did 

that, extended it to Chicago, did not do very well. It 

started in New York City at six in the morning and got to 

Chicago at midnight. As I said, it was a schedule for 
freight, not for people; and it really killed the 

ridership on that train. It really harmed it. It has 

greatly recovered since we made it a shorter distance,
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Pittsburgh to New York City, train.

MR. FLECK: So the one slide said it's doubled 

compared to where it was. So you mentioned what it would 

take to get more lines, but I guess I want to take that a 

little bit further. How much would it take?

MR. LANG: Oh, yeah. I can't answer that 

right now because -- here is how it works: We would lay 

out a schedule or a set of schedules, depending -- say we 

want four frequencies between here and Philadelphia. We 

would say these four trains, four in each direction on 

these schedules, this trip time, what do you need in your 

railroad to accommodate that.

They run a model and estimate where trains 

would meet each other. If it's too congested, where they 

would need to put a double track or pass assignings. And 

then at that point, we would have a capital estimate from 

them where we indicate the frequency. At that point, you 

know, we, PennDOT will come to you with a capitol plan for 

what it would take to fund that.

MR. FLECK: I believe Representative Heffley 

mentioned it in his line of questioning. Was that 

something that you guys are seriously looking at, or it's 
j ust kind of out there, you look at everything as a 

business model? What would it take to get to that point?

For me, as a representative of the 9th largest
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district, this is our only public transportation, 

certainly it's something that I would be interested in 

looking at, seeing what you would need from me.

MR. LANG: Sure. Quite frankly, it would take 

very clear direction from legislation to PennDOT directing 

them to pursue this. I mean, it really would. I mean, 

PennDOT could do it on its own. I think they would want 

direction from you because they would come back to you 

asking you for money to do this.

I think they need a very clear vision from the 

State about what kind of service it wants to have between 

Pittsburgh and Philadelphia, and they would come to us for 

Norfolk Southern, and we could plan this out. We could 

probably do a relevant meaningful study for you in a 

period of months.

MR. FLECK: And I guess -- first of all, I' m 

not on the Transportation Committee, but I know that the 

agreement this year, as it was, was $3.8 million.

MR. LANG: That's a number that has been 

talked about.

MR. FLECK: But to go forward to actually add 

additional, are we talking several, several million, are 

we talking, you know, hundreds of millions? I know 

there's a lot of questions you can't ask or can't answer, 

but - -
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MR. LANG: First of all, when you increase 

frequency, if you went from one trip to two trips, you 

don't necessarily double your operating cost because the 

level of utility or station costs are spread out; and crew 

costs gets spread out.

So as you increase frequencies more and more 

and more, the cost goes up slower and slower and slower. 

California, when they went from 12 to 16 on that corridor, 

they didn't have to hire any new employees because they 

had -- the increased frequencies could be managed with the 

same employees that they had. So the only increase was 

fuel and some modest rear axis payments.

So the point is that as you increase frequency, 

it's not going to double. They're not going to go up 

exponentially. They're going to go up slower. That's the 

experience you would find. If you ask us or if PennDOT 

asked us to study X number of round trips, we would give 

them the capital infrastructure estimate and the operating 

cost estimate. The more frequencies that you get, as I 

said, the less the operating cost is going to go up.

MR. FLECK: Also, my last question. You 

mentioned other states that really impacted the change in 

federal law. How have those states stepped up to the 

plate?

MR. LANG: Good question, isn't it? This law
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passed in the fall of 2008, and we had -- we were given a 

number of years to work up a common methodology with other 

states. 19 states were affected in one way or another by 

this law, and we had to come to an agreement with them.

The way the legislatures are, Amtrak board 

had to come to an agreement. And if any of those states 
did not agree with the methodology, we would go to the 

Service Transportation Board for final approval. 18 of 

the 19 states agree. Indiana did not. So the Service 

Transportation Board chose a methodology, and we move 

forward with that.

So we sent cost estimates to all the states for 

what it would take to assume those transients October 1.

I' m actually -- I feel pretty confident about where we 

are. My personal goal was not to lose a train. We've 

gotten positive feedback from all the states, including 

Indiana. So we may get to October 1, and we could be 

looking at more trains.

It is a heavy lift in a number of states.

New York State went from 5 or 6 million to 45 million.

Big number for them. But they've done it. They've 

appropriated the dollars. We've jumped some major 
hurdles, and it has not been easy; but I feel as though 

we've made a lot of progress.

MR. FLECK: Thank you.
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MR. HESS: Thank you very much.

Representative Longietti.

MR. LONGIETTI: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

Looking at Slide 3, your procurement figures, it shows 

that Erie had $26 million in Fiscal Year 2012. I'm just 

curious, do you know whether or not that is related to 

locomotives from GE Transportation?

MR. LANG: Yeah. Most of our fleet is 

GE-built locomotives which came out of Erie. Great 

plant. I've toured it a few times.
MR. LONGIETTI: Second question is, what I 

read recently in the newspaper, it appears there's a plan 

for Amtrak to purchase 70 locomotives, I believe, from a 

California facility. Do you have any sense on how that is 
going to impact procurement in Pennsylvania, in the Erie 

region in particular.

MR. LANG: Yes. You're accurate. We are 

purchasing electric locomotives for the northeast corridor 

from Siemens, which Siemens is manufacturing in 

Sacramento, just outside of Sacramento.

We had a ribbon cutting for the first one last 

weekend. The GE locomotives are diesel. Most of the 
train system is -- when we run on little privately-owned 

freight rails, it's nonelectric, and so we use diesel 

locomotives like everyone else in the country. So I think
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your point is will we still be doing business with GE and 

Erie. I think as long as we buy diesel-powered 

locomotives, GE will be a potential vendor.

MR. LONGIETTI: Last question, are you able to 

comment just generally —  from my understanding, Amtrak 

has become more financially viable the last several 

years. Obviously it still needs support. Can you just 

paint a broad picture.

MR. LANG: Sure. It's a good story to tell.

We cover 88 percent of our operating costs through the 

fare box or other sources of revenue, and other sources 

would be real estate, billboards and advertising, and 

things like that.

From our fare box and other services of 

revenue, the number has grown to 88 percent. I think at 

first it was 50 percent. So in the last 15 years, we've 

really made significant headway in reducing our operating 

costs .

We still require capital. And I need to be 

clear about that. There's two kinds of subsidies.

There's operating subsidies and capital subsidies. When 

you own infrastructure, which we do in the northeast, you 

have Harrisburg area and Philly and Boston and Washington, 

you require a significant capital.

We own a track in Michigan and Chicago. So it
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would require capital for that. I'm told our entire 

corporation, she's taking notes, I think it's $1.3 

billion, and I think about $900 -- almost a billion of 

that 1.3 is capital.

MR. LONGIETTI: Thank you.

MR. HESS: Thank you very much, Mr. Lang. 

There's no further questions. Thank you for coming. We 

really appreciate it.

MR. LANG: Thank you very much. I'll be here 

afterwards to answer any questions.
MR. HESS: Thank you. Our next testifier is 

representative Mike Fleck from Huntingdon. Also, we have 

another gentleman, Michael S. Keating, Corporation and 

Foundation Support from Juniata College. Would you like 
him to sit with you Michael?

MR. FLECK: Yes. Thank you. Thank you,

Mr. Chairman. Mr. Keating and I drove in this morning.

I'm sure we would have rather taken the Amtrak line, but 

it doesn't leave until 4:22, and we both would have to 

leave this morning all ready to get back to Huntington at 

what, 10:00. Yeah.

So I' m Representative Mike Flack, and I 

represent the 81st district portions of Blair, Huntingdon, 

and Mifflin Counties. So two of the stops in my district 

are affected by Amtrak, being Huntingdon and Tyrone; but
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also, I'm within about five miles of Lewistown and just a 

few miles from Altoona.

This is our only form of public 

transportation. There are no buses. There's no airport. 

We're very rural. Mifflin County, we have the second 

largest Amish population in the state, the ninth largest 

in the country. They utilize it to get points west, 

points east, whether Lancaster or Indiana or Ohio, rather 

large Amish settlements where they have a lot of family 

and what have you.

Our elderly use it a lot for many purposes. 

Oftentimes their children moved away to larger markets in 

the east. And, you know, obviously, they are like me, 

grew up on a dirt road and don't want to be driving 
through rush-hour traffic and trying to find their way 

around town. So it's easier for them to visit loved ones, 

as well as for their children who often do not have cars 

in the cities, and they're coming back.
But also the elderly are using it for medical 

purposes, whether it's to get to Harrisburg or 

Philadelphia to utilize some of the medical facilities for 

their health care or even Pittsburgh with UPMC and all the 

other health-related facilities you have out here.

Our business communities use it quite often 

just because it's a long commute for people. If they're
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flying in, especially internationally, they have to fly 

into a major airport; and they can get a lot of work done 

in those two, three hours that they're on the train. And, 

you know, for the most part, they have great cell service, 

and they're not fooling around with their GPS or trying to 

rent a car some place in the middle of nowhere.

We also have two state correction facilities, 

and a lot of the inmate families are using it on 

visitation day. So it has been good for our local 

economy, too. Just, I guess, the way the schedule is, 

it's hard for them to go and come in the same day. So 

oftentimes they'll end up staying in a local hotel or what 

have you.

Also, a lot of the inmates don't have 

families. When they're released, there's no one there to 

pick them up. So the fastest way and most economical way 

to move them back to where they were is for the Department 

of Corrections staff to drop them off at the train and bid 

them adieu on their new beginning.

We also have Juniata College, which Mr. Keating 

here is going to address, and we have the Grier School, 

which is a top-ranked girls boarding school. And, you 

know, the families are coming internationally, and 

they're, as well, using the train to get to and from their 

students.

PROLIANCE SOLUTIONS
412-261-5588



1

2

3

4

5

6
7

8

9

10
11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

33

Testimony by M. Keating

So obviously it's critical that we maintain 

this line, and I' m hopeful that we can actually add lines; 

and I' m going to turn the mike over here to Mr. Keating, 

and he can tell you how this impacts Juniata College.

MR. KEATING: Thank you, Mike. I also 

appreciate the time this morning for, A, acknowledges 

20 colleges and universities between Harrisburg and 

Pittsburgh. I think I counted, just as you were talked, I 

passed 14 of them on the way in this morning.

MR. FLECK: Did you include this one?

MR. KEATING: Yeah, I included this one. 

Juniata College, for those of you who don't know, is a 

national private liberal arts college, about 

1,600 students, all undergraduate, all four year. So we 

are a fairly small independent college.

About ten percent of our student body actually 

is international students, and we'll talk specifically 

about their behavior in just a second. 57 percent of our 

student body comes from within Pennsylvania. The balance 

represents 36 states and 43 different nations at any given 

time on our campus. We are, in fact, the diversity that 

is found in the community of Huntingdon.

If you've not visited us, please do. You are 

welcome at any time. We actually love visitors always at 

Juniata. We're very proud of our town and our college.
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The town, itself, is home to about 7,000 people. Yes, it 

is, indeed, very rural; and that does not include the 

Juniata students.

The largest employers are the two state 

prisons. We are the largest employer in the Borough of 

Huntingdon and the fourth largest in the county. So 

Huntingdon, in many senses, is a college town. That is 

true. It's also true for Latrobe and Ligonier and many of 

the other communities between here and Huntingdon.

So there is no bus service. There is no 

subway. There is no taxi service. The sole means of 

public transportation in Huntingdon and Juniata College is 

the Pennsylvanian, and it's two stops daily. And our 

students, we tend to shuttle our students back and forth 

to the train station. It's about 14 blocks away.

We talk about two different kinds of students. 

Juniata draws a lot of students from east and west of our 

college. Gabriella Ricciardi is a friend of mine. She's 

from Long Island. Gabby Ricciardi will exhibit very 

typical behavior. Mom and dad will bring her to the 

campus and her belongings at the beginning of the 

semester, and at the end of the school year come and pick 

her u p .

In-between, for every break, for every 

vacation, for every long weekend, Gabby will go back and
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forth to Manhattan, Long Island, by train. And this is 

the way she actually put it: "I don't have a car. My 

parents told me they were not coming to get me every time 

I wanted to come home." She did get a laugh out of that 

apparently.

For the past three years, she has taken the 

train to and from Huntingdon. These are Gabby's words:

"We need to save the train. People, like me, need it."

In addition, I want to talk about the 

international students that are represented in these 

20 colleges and universities. The international students 

exhibit a very typical behavior. They will fly into 

JFK Airport. They will catch a train. We will pick them 

up at the station. That is very typical behavior.

When they take breaks, and we actually make 

them leave campus. They will stay with friends in 

Philadelphia and New York. So they will take the train 

back and forth to there.
None of these students actually have cars on 

campus. This is their only means of transportation. It's 

not unusual for us to shuttle them back and forth to the 

train station.

But also, I want to -- so Ming Wei Song of 

Chengdu, China said this, and I'm quoting her quite 

directly, " The train is basically the most convenient way
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for me to get in and out of town. So it is important to 

us" -- when she said "us, " it was sort of significant, she 

was surrounded by 13 other students from China. None of 

them have vehicles on the campus. They have to use a 

train to get to and from the campus.

Three personal notes: When I travel to 

Manhattan, I take the train. It's incredibly convenient 

for me. It points east and west. I appreciate the 

discussion of frequency. It's far easier for us to go 

east from Huntingdon than it is to go west.

My daughter's friend, Kelly, lives in 

Huntingdon. She is a graduate just last week from the 

University of Pittsburgh. She exhibited exactly the same 

behavior. Her parents would bring her to campus at the 
beginning of the school year, bring her home at the end of 

the school year, and every break she would take the train 

back home. She will go to graduate school at 

Drexel University next year. I assure you, she will use 

exactly the same behavior on the opposite side.

My daughter this month is being -- she accepted 

a position in Pittsburgh. She will be living here, as 

soon as we find an apartment for her to live. I'm open to 
suggestions. We will be taking the train back and forth 

to visit our daughter in this lovely city. So we're glad 

to have her here.
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And, finally, I would point out that the 

citizens, the 20 colleges, we are not alone in this. 

There's 108,000 students that are in this vicinity along 

this line. They are incredibly significant. I passed 14 

of them on the way, 14 colleges. They exhibit exactly the 

same behavior.

This train is critically important for 

particularly, I want to say, the international students 

but also the students who are coming from these other 

cities. That's what they're using as their main 
transportation during the school year. So possibly 

closing this would impact those colleges. These colleges 

are incredibly important to the communities in which they 

reside.

Juniata College just celebrated 137 years in 

Huntingdon, Pennsylvania. I don't think we're planning on 

going anywhere else. This is important to us, and we 

would like to thank you for the opportunity.
MR. HESS: Thank you very much for your 

testimony. Any Board Members have any questions?

(No response.)

MR. HESS: Thank you very much, gentlemen, for 

your testimony. I just want to add, too, on a personal 

note, I share a small portion of Huntingdon County also 

with Representative Fleck; and I also have
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three grandchildren that are going to college here in 

Pittsburgh.

So it would be very convenient for them to be 

able -- those three children to be able to use the train 

and, likewise, for my son and his wife and myself not to 

have to drive all the time. So I just wanted to share 

that with you.

Our next testifier is Jolene Molitoris, 

president of US Railcar Company.

MS. MOLITORIS: Good morning, Mr. Chairman, 

members of the Committee, members of the audience. I'm so 

pleased to be able to come here this morning and talk to 

you about something so important.

Mr. Chairman, it is exciting to me that this 

Committee, under your leadership, is giving so much 

attention to this very important service. I think the 

people of Pennsylvania are fortunate that the advocacy of 

all the members of the Committee and other leaders in the 

State is really pointed on a type of transportation that 

has been part of our history for hundreds of years but 

must be part of our history going forward.

I personally am very concerned about what 

happens in Pennsylvania. My roots, my family's roots, are 

in Pennsylvania. Wilkes-Barre, Hanover Township,

Irish Town, to be specific; and I grew up in Warren, Ohio,
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which is really just down the road.

I really want to talk about three things.

People have mentioned how important it is, so I don't have 

to probably repeat it. But everything that the testifiers 

have said is so very true. To be a part of the 21st 

century successfully, this country must have a robust 

transportation system with all the modes functioning at 

their peak; and passenger rail service is not something 

that is going to become less important but only more 

important because of the kind of democratic shifts that 

really are being referenced by our last speaker and the 

young people and the university students and the young 

professionals of our country who want passenger rail.

The second thing I want to talk to you about is 

why I believe US Railcar and our team can provide a 

turnkey solution for the State of Pennsylvania and other 

states and corridors around the country.

PRIIA was a turning point piece of 

legislation. Amtrak, as Ray pointed out, is focused on 

the 750-mile corridors now. That's the direction of 

congress. And what we believe we can do with our vehicle 

is work with Amtrak, but work with states, because 209 has 

put states in the driver's seat about what they want; and 

we believe our turnkey solution can bring private dollars, 

can marry them with public dollars, can enhance the
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effectiveness, the frequencies which everyone has 

mentioned is so important, and can really reduce risk and 

cost for the State of Pennsylvania.

As you know and Ray mentioned, I was the 

federal railroad administrator and in that role was 

responsible for all trains in the country; and I did serve 

on Amtrak's board for almost eight years. I am 

congratulating you, Ray, and all your team members because 

you have made great improvements; but I' m here to say 

Amtrak can't do it by themselves. And what we believe we 
have created with our team, which I' m going to tell you 

about, is a mobility solution that can work closely with 

states successfully and with Amtrak to get those 

frequencies increased, to get more citizens of 

Pennsylvania connected by passenger rail service.

US Railcar Company is headquartered in 

Columbus, Ohio. We are the only U.S.-owned passenger rail 

car company in America, and we have team members that give 

us strength to present a turnkey solution for you. We 

can, with our car —  which does not need a locomotive. It 

is a self-powered car. It is strong enough, green enough, 

quiet enough, and beautiful enough to give passengers a 

remarkable 21st Century ride.

It actually is powerful enough to pull and push 

locomotives and other cars, depending on what the fleet
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situation is, whether it's Amtrak's fleet or a fleet that 

a state like California perhaps has.

We build cars directly to suit the needs of the 

corridor in question. We have partners that I would like 

to mention. We are the owners of the former Colorado Rail 

Car Company Designs in select property and so on.

Mr. Chairman, you mentioned that you personally 

rode the car. You know its qualities, its power. It's a 

really remarkable experience for the traveler. In 

addition to those qualities, which you know about, we have 

enhanced them with new technology, with more efficient 

operation, different parts that have upgraded to increased 

motor power. Also, we were very much a part of the 305 

process, all these numbers, this was also part of PRIIA, 

where people came together from across the country to 

develop standardized specifications for different kinds of 

vehicles; and DMU was one of them.

We were very active, and I want to mention the 

term interoperability. That sounds kind of like an odd 

word, but what it really means is that our vehicles can 

operate with anything. So no matter what the fleet 

situation is for Amtrak or Pennsylvania, as you really 

pursue increased frequencies, we believe that we can work 

closely with the State of Pennsylvania.

I've been in conversation with PennDOT, and
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they're excited about our mobility solution and what it 

could mean as Pennsylvania designs the future of passenger 

rail service for Pennsylvania.

As you perhaps know, our vehicle can operate on 

existing tracks without waivers. That is because it is an 

FRA safety-compliant vehicle. So the exciting thing about 
that is that with an agreement from the host railroad, we 

can go where a lot of cars can't go. We can cooperate 

with the State of Pennsylvania and with Amtrak to really 

reach people in the rural areas more frequently.

You've talked about that. You've talked about 

the elder population. You've talked about the new 

millennials. And I would suggest to you that as our 

history moves forward, our population is going to insist 

that there are alternatives. There are safety issues. 

There are demographic issues. There are medical issues 

and so on.

Just as an example, and I want to kind of 
follow on the man from the college who spoke, when we had 

our three C-corridor project in Ohio, it had 

220,000 students within 10 miles of that line. And we 

have to pay attention to what they need because what you 

are talking about and what you are building in 

Pennsylvania are systems that are going to be there 50,

60, 70 years before they really need to be renovated; and
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it's those young people that we have to be building for.

We have to build what they need and what they want.

Our innovation and our turnkey solution 

includes more than the car. Usually when someone hears 

"US Railcar, " they think about our rail car, of course; 

and it is an extraordinary rail car. But we think we have 

to bring you more. And so consequently, we have a partner 

in RELCO. RELCO is a manufacturer. It is a U.S.-owned 

company. It has a 60-plus year history of success.

They are also willing to cooperate with 

corridors who would choose our vehicle, to use suppliers 

in that area like Pennsylvania. I personally know a lot 

about Altoona, Pennsylvania, the chairman and the 

congress, and Mr. Shuster is certainly very concerned. I 

think there are, in all of your districts, suppliers of 

big and small parts that we could cooperate with to get 

leverage and extra bang for the buck for Pennsylvania and 

Pennsylvania workers.
In addition, we have, as a partner, the 

Iowa Pacific Holdings; and this is a company that is 

involved in both freight and passenger. They're very 

successful. They are making money, and they have been 

making money in both areas for several years. So we think 

both of our partners, along with us, bring you a turnkey 

solution.
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Mr. Chairman, we are looking forward to working 

with PennDOT. I've spoken with PennDOT. I'm having a 

meeting with Toby in the summer to talk about how we can 

best support your success in Pennsylvania. And I've 

provided folders for you with testimony today and also 

ma n y o t h e r P o w e r P o i n t s a n d t h i n g s y o u c a n l o o k a t t o g i v e 

you more information about our company since our time was 

limited.

But if you looked at the title, we changed the 

title up a little bit, Eric. We said not only maintaining 

but improving service on the Pennsylvanian. You need more 

frequencies. You need more people to be able to access 

it. We think that in partnership with the State and 

Amtrak, we can really help you do that. I'm very happy to 

be here. I'm happy to answer any questions.

MR. HESS: Thank you, Jolene, very much.

M r . Miller.

MR. MILLER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I find 

this DMU to be intriguing. In your county, we're running 

a bus service, mass transit system, from York to 

Harrisburg to alleviate some of our traffic congestion on 

I-83. What can DMUs hold as far as passengers? How many 
are we talking about?

MS. MOLITORIS: Well, of course it depends on 

the design that you choose. We don't have a

PROLIANCE SOLUTIONS
412-261-5588



1

2

3

4

5

6
7

8

9

10
11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

45

Testimony by J. Molitoris

cookie-cutter. We design to the specifications of the 

buyer. But somewhere around 80 passengers, a little less 

or more. We can use existing track, again, with an 

agreement with the host railroad.

Also, the great thing is it can go back and 

forth on that same track and add frequencies without 

having to add anything but itself.

MR. MILLER: I saw some of the design speeds 

that it can reach. I guess the limitation —  you have an 

upper end to this device, but then the limitation is what 

the track can bear as far as quality of the track and what 

those designs are at this point in time.

MS. MOLITORIS: Absolutely. I mean, for any 

rail service, safety is number one; and Ray will tell you, 

that has been my song for my whole life. And the fact is, 

working with these host railroads, it is an incentive for 

them, because if you increase the quality of the track for 

a passenger train, you also increase it for the freight 

train. So it gives them that kind of benefit, as Ray Lang 

mentioned. Certainly they're worried about capacity.

I have found that the freight railroads, and I 

would say both Class 1s and short-line railroads, to be 

very good partners when you come up with a business 

solution that is a win-win for everybody.

MR. MILLER: Thank you. Thank you,
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Mr . Chairman.

MR. HESS: Representative Heffley.

MR. HEFFLEY: Just out of curiosity, looking 

at and listening to your testimony, the cars, they're 

self-powered, they have their own power plan inside of 

them. Are these able to be connected, run together, or is 

it just one car?

MS. MOLITORIS: Oh, absolutely.

MR. HEFFLEY: Can it be connected onto other

cars?

MS. MOLITORIS: Yes. That's that word 

"interoperability." I know it sounds kind of like a techy 

word. But all it really means is, it can operate 

seamlessly with anything that's already there on a fleet.

Amtrak couldn't possibly have enough 

locomotives and cars to satisfy all the demands in the 

country. That's why we think we're a good partner for a 

state who wants to vision a transportation plan. We can 

operate, say, three, four of our cars. We could have a 

power car in the front, power car in the back; and if they 

had existing cars, any other type, we could pull them or 

push them. The power of our vehicle is really pretty 

remarkable.

MR. HEFFLEY: But the focus being on efficient 

transportation, what is the comparison between these cars
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as far as other rail services, efficiencies, how many 

passengers, how much freight could you move, using that 

same fuel, maybe you can —  I don't know if you have the 

numbers with you, but if you can get something like that 

to us just to see how efficient they are.

MS. MOLITORIS: In fact, we are focused on the 

passenger market. We have done modeling, and I could get 

that modeling information to the chairman and to the 

members. It would show that we are competitive with the 

regular locomotive haul; but in Florida, for example, 

where they're operating, they did their own studies, the 

actual South Florida Transportation Authority, and found 

that there was a remarkable savings in fuel as compared to 

the other equipment that they were running. So in terms 
of the specific amount of percent, I think it depends on 

the operation, how many times, and so on. We could send 

you the modeling that we have.

Another interesting point is that some states 

are talking to us about natural gas, not only for the 

environmental benefits but also for the savings on cost.

So there's a number of applications that we can do because 

we respond to the direct design requirements of the buyer.
MR. HEFFLEY: Thank you for following up on 

the natural gas. That was my next question.

MS. MOLITORIS: Thank you. We're on the same
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wavelength.

MR. HESS: Thank you. Just one comment. As 

Jolene said, I had ridden the old car, the old Colorado 

car west; and I understand from your testimony that 

there's a lot more power in the engine now than it was 

back then. And back then, it did very, very well 

traveling up west and around the curbs and the hills and 

so forth, which I was very impressed with.

And also in your testimony, you said about 

the rail, the question of the rail. Well, the rail west 

would not be a problem because that's heavy rail for heavy 

freights. So that wouldn't be a problem for us. Any 

further questions from the Committee?

(No response.)
MR. HESS: Thank you very much for your 

testimony. We appreciate it.

MS. MOLITORIS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. HESS: Our next testifier this morning is 

Barbara McNees, President of the Greater Pittsburgh 

Chamber of Commerce.

MS. McNEES: Thank you. Thank you,

Chairman Hess. It's nice to meet with you and the 

Committee. We're pleased that you're in Pittsburgh, and I 

tried to create a Chamber-of-Commerce weather day for 

you. So enjoy.
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I am Barbara McNees. I'm the president of the 

Greater Pittsburgh Chamber of Commerce. We're an 

affiliate of the Allegheny Conference on Community 

Development. We have two other organizations that are 

also our affiliates, the Pittsburgh Regional Alliance, 

which is our economic development and marketing arm, as 

well as the Economy League of Southwestern Pennsylvania, 

which does public policy research on the issues that we 

work on.

We represent ten counties in Southwestern 

Pennsylvania. We are totally funded through our investors 

and membership. We do not take public dollars and are 

very proud that we have been able to facilitate putting 

full organizations together under one roof to actually 

move the economy of Southwestern Pennsylvania forward.

I am pleased. I do appreciate the opportunity 

to testify, the importance of maintaining adequate rail 

service in the Pittsburgh, Harrisburg corridor. Passage 

of a sufficient, comprehensive, and a sustainable funding 

program for all methods of transportation in the 

Commonwealth, including the passenger rail, is the top 

legislative priority for our organization this year.

We represent, as I said, countless businesses, 

civic leadership organizations across Southwestern 

Pennsylvania and also a coalition of chambers that we've
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built across the Commonwealth who also will tell you the 

transportation this year is their single most important 

legislative priority.

We appreciate the governor's commitment that if 

the transportation funding package is signed into law, it 

will preserve Amtrak service in the Harrisburg/Pittsburgh 

corridor. For communities such as Johnstown and Altoona, 

it provides a connection to the west of Pittsburgh and to 

the east of State Capitol, Philadelphia and to New York.

The governor's commitment reminds us of a very 

important aspect of the debate. The State's 

transportation network is just that. It's a network.

It's not just the highways, the rails, or mass transit. 

It's all of those things and more working together to 

connect people to jobs, students to schools, businesses to 

markets, and communities to each other.

We are and do global economy, and we do compete 

globally. As you heard Mr. Keating say from the 

university, that they're bringing in many international 

students. We compete for international talent. And 

that's very critical to moving our economy forward, both 

in Southwestern Pennsylvania and in the Commonwealth.

Two years ago when we put our strategic plan 

together, we brought together a group of emerging leaders, 

young people 35 years and younger, to ask them what their
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priority was and what we should be doing to attract more 

of that younger population.

They listed transportation as their single most 

important issue. I define public transit sometimes in 

Southwestern Pennsylvania as two cars and a pickup truck 

in every driveway. That is not how these young people 

define it. They define it by being able to get on an 

Amtrak train, be able to get on a bus, to have a public 

transportation supported by our Commonwealth and available 

t o t h e m.

Different parts of the State have different 

transportation needs. There is no one-size-fits-all, but 

all of them are important. Erie and Philadelphia use 

water ports to help support their economy, while the 

communities in the Laurel Highlands have seen communities 

blossom thanks to the Great Allegheny Passage Trail.

In Philadelphia and Pittsburgh, we are heavily 

reliant on mass transit to get people to work. Rural 
Pennsylvania, on the other hand, relies on an extensive 

network of State roads that requires subsidies from the 

rest of the State to maintain those roads.

In fact, in the five least populated counties 

in Pennsylvania, residents enjoy nearly 30 times more 

miles of State roads per person than do residents in the 

Pittsburgh and Philadelphia region.
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In the Pittsburgh/Harrisburg Corridor, 

communities rely on Amtrak and rely on passenger rail.

All of these forms of transport are important and should 

be addressed by a sustainable, comprehensive, and 

predictable funding package at a State level.

Again, we thank you for this opportunity, and 

we hope that we will see successful transportation 

legislation this session.

MR. HESS: Thank you very much for your 

testimony. Any members of the Committee have any further 

questions?

MS. McNEES: I also brought for you, in 

addition to my testimony, a product that we put together 

called "Transportation: Driving Our Economy, " and it does 

point out some good facts and figures that would probably 

make your eyes glaze over if I read them to you. So we 

would certainly like to have you read them.

MR. HESS: Eric, will get them and pass them 

out. Thank you very much for your testimony.

MS. McNEES: Thank you.

MR. HESS: Our next testifier is Michael Lamb, 

City Controller of the City of Pittsburgh. Thank you very 

much for coming and offering your testimony this morning. 

When you are comfortable and ready, you may proceed.

MR. LAMB: Thank you very much. Good
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morning. My name is Michael Lamb, and I am the City 

Controller of Pittsburgh. I certainly appreciate the 

opportunity to be heard today on this very important issue 

of Amtrak service here in the City of Pittsburgh and in 

Western Pennsylvania.

So much has already been said. I would 

certainly reiterate the support, the testimony that you 

heard at your April 10 hearing in Harrisburg from 

Don Dunlevy of the United Transit Union who captured very 

much of what I would suggest is important today.

I'm sure you're aware that Pittsburgh is a 

vital link in the nation's rail network. Our central 

location roughly midway between Chicago and the 

mega-cities of the northeast corridor will require that 

Pittsburgh be a key player in the future of rail 

improvements in our national system.

Yet, while the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania has 

been a leader in partnering with Amtrak to improve rail 

service in our State, scant resources have been directed 

west of Harrisburg.

Amtrak's statistics indicate that residents of 

Pittsburgh or the Pittsburgh region have really failed to 

embrace rail as a viable travel option, but times are 

changing. Consolidation in the airline industry has 

driven the cost of Pittsburgh air travel through the roof,
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particularly to Philadelphia and New York, while train 

fare to New York City remains a reasonable $72.

Pittsburgh is served by two eastbound routes; 

Chicago to Washington, D. C. and Pittsburgh to New York 

City via Philadelphia, and two westbound routes, those 

return trips.

Unfortunately, these trains are not the 

greatest convenience for potential Pittsburgh riders. For 

instance, to travel by rail to Cleveland, a two-hour 

drive, a Pittsburgh passenger must board at midnight for 

arrival in Cleveland at 2 a. m. This is a terrible option 

for potential passengers.

While the five and a half trek from Harrisburg 

to Pittsburgh is not ideal, what really hurts riders, 

westbound riders, is the two-hour wait for a connection in 

Pittsburgh to go on to Cleveland and Chicago, again, at 

midnight.

Focusing on the ridership statistics of 

Harrisburg to Pittsburgh fails to capture the reality that 

most passengers use the service for much longer haul 

trips. When you consider this five and a half hours as 

part of a 900-mile, 20-hour long trip, it's relatively 

inconsequential.

In reality, as part of a long-distance 900-mile 

trip in an automobile, necessary stops absorb any
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difference in time; and it's impact on the total trip is 

minimal. There are countless improvements to schedule and 

service that could be made to improve rail ridership in 

Western Pennsylvania. The Pittsburgh to Cleveland 

connection has the potential to sustain significant 

ridership if it can be made more convenient with more 

routes at faster speeds.

This could also be said of the Pittsburgh to 

Harrisburg connection and the Pittsburgh to Washington,

D.C. connection, but even less dramatic steps would help. 

The most common sense, at least to us, would be to 

re-establish the Pennsylvanian as a Chicago to New York 

route rather than terminating in Pittsburgh. Eliminating 

the two-hour wait in Pittsburgh for westbound riders would 

make train travel time-competitive with driving for 

westbound passengers.

Citizens of Pennsylvania who live west of 

Harrisburg are faced with increasingly limited 

transportation options. There's no direct air service 

between Pittsburgh and the Capitol. Other air service is 

being eliminated, and costs are escalating.

Amtrak is an important part of Pennsylvania's 

transportation system, and it's capable of providing 

greater traveling options to the public. I know it's not 

completely fair or maybe appropriate to compare traversing
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the Allegheny Mountains on a long-haul train to Harrisburg 

west of Pittsburgh to what is basically an extended 

commuter service on the flat corridor east of 

Philadelphia; but when you look at the public resources 

that have been spent on passenger rail in Pennsylvania, 

you see that Western Pennsylvanians continue to pay a 

freight for our friends out east.

You got to help us. Give Pittsburgh and 

Western Pennsylvania more cost-effective travel options.

I think you, as our legislators -- I think there are 

two things that I would ask where you could be 

particularly helpful.

First, you need to be proactive in 

re-establishing through service, beyond Pittsburgh to 

Chicago, on the Pennsylvanian. And secondly, we need to 

provide a fair share of rail funding to Western 

Pennsylvania that could enable the kind of ridership 

increases that we know are possible.
You know, Pittsburgh, again, we are a key 

point. Anyone who believes, as I think a lot do, that our 

future in this country relies on reliable rail service, 

Pittsburgh is a key place. It is the key junction 

between, again, Chicago and the northeast corridor. So 

thank you for listening to me. I appreciate the 

opportunity.
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MR. HESS: Thank you for your testimony. Is 

there any questions from the members of the Committee?

(No response.)

MR. HESS: Thank you very much for your

testimony.

MR. LAMB: Thank you.

MR. HESS: Our next testifier is 

Mr. Mark Spada, Secretary of Western Pennsylvanians for 

Passenger Rail.

MR. SPADA: Good morning. My name is 

Mark Spada, Secretary of Western Pennsylvanians for 

Passenger Rail, also known as WPPR, a nonprofit 

organization dedicated to the improvement and expansion of 

passenger rail service throughout Western Pennsylvania.

I'm here to address the subject of today's 

hearing, service in Pittsburgh/Harrisburg Corridor. On 

behalf of the WPPR, thank you to the Committee for the 

opportunity to present the following testimony.
The Passenger Rail Investment Improvement Act 

of 2008 requires states to fund the majority of operating 

expenses of short-distance trains, trains whose routes are 

fewer than 750 miles starting October 1 of this year.

This includes Amtrak's Pennsylvanian, which 

runs between New York, Harrisburg, and Pittsburgh, with 

stops at several intermediate Western and Central
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Pennsylvanian communities.

An agreement was reached in March between 

Pennsylvania and Amtrak on the amount the State will fund 

for continued operation of the train, an amount our 

organization obviously encourages the State to include in 

its final budget.
Much of the impetus driving the agreement was 

an outpouring of support for the Pennsylvanian received by 

State Legislators, the Governor's office, and PennDOT from 

citizens, public officials, the business community, 

colleges, and organizations such as WPPR.

Several State Legislators publicly noted the 

unexpected number of pro-Pennsylvanian correspondences 

they received from constituents. Further, there were 

media reports that told of sold-out Pennsylvanians such as 

the one WPPR President Michael Alexander rode from 

Pittsburgh to speak at a well-attended public rally in 

Huntingdon, one of several rallies in favor of funding the 

train.

However, despite all of this, some still view 

the Pennsylvanian as a train that few ride along a route 

that should not be served. Thus, the following 
information is offered to both dispel that perception as 

well as provide data that becomes more relevant, since the 

State is in the position to assume greater responsibility
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for the operation funding and promotion of the 

Pennsylvanian beginning October 1.

Amtrak carried the largest number of riders in 

its history, over 31 million in Fiscal Year 2012. The 

Pennsylvanian contributed to that record with its all-time 

high of 212,006 riders, a 2.2 percent increase over 2011.

That success has carried over to 2013. Through 

the first six months of Fiscal Year 2013, which runs 

starting in October through March, the Pennsylvanian 

carried 4. 3 percent more riders than the same period in 

2012.

However, that is not the most noteworthy figure 

for the first six months of 2013. During that time, the 

Pennsylvanian achieved a 14.1-percent increase in ticket 

revenue over the same period a year ago. That was the 

largest percentage increase of any train on the Amtrak 

s y s t e m.

These gains in ridership and revenue resulted 

in a average ticket price of $41.21 during the first 

six months of 2013, over a 10-percent increase over 2012's 

average of 43.78.

Additionally, the average trip length of the 

Pennsylvanian was approximately 230 miles in 2012 and 

228 miles during the first six months in 2013. Thus, the 

data indicates that through the first half of 2013, more
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people paid a higher fair to ride virtually the same 

distance on the Pennsylvanian compared to 2 012.

This suggested the demand for a seat on the 

Pennsylvanian has grown as an increasing number of 

travelers view the train as a good value for their 

transportation dollar.

The average trip length of 230 miles also 

illustrates the importance and use of the Pennsylvanian 

west of Harrisburg. This distance is most closely 

equivalent to a trip between New York and Lewistown or 

Philadelphia and Altoona. Thus, the train is not just 

another choice for riders along the Keystone or northeast 

corridors. In fact, 40 percent of all Pennsylvanian 

riders board the train at seven stations between 

Harrisburg and Pittsburgh based upon 2012's statistics.

Another measure of the performance of the 

Pennsylvanian and a way to analyze the potential of the 

route is to compare the train to others in the Amtrak 

s y s t e m.

A widely used performance measure is passenger 

miles per train mile, essentially the average number of 

riders on a train at any given time. At a figure of 192, 
the Pennsylvanian ran 16th among the 44 trains and routes 

listed in a Federal Railroad Administration report. The 

Amtrak average is 180.
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Therefore, at any given time, it can be said 

that more Amtrak riders are enjoying the sites of 

Lewistown, Huntingdon, Altoona, Johnstown, and Greensburg 

than views of Dallas, Atlanta, Denver, Vermont, or 

New Mexico.

In fact, the routes with the highest averages, 
except for the unique Auto Train, are the Carolinian, 

which runs between New York and Charlotte, and the trains 

serving Richmond, Newport News, and Lynchburg, Virginia. 

This is not unexpected since the States of Virginia and 

North Carolina have made strong commitments to improving 

their respective passenger rail services.

Perhaps the most relevant comparison for the 

Pennsylvanian is to look at the performance numbers of the 

Keystone Service trains that run between Harrisburg and 

Philadelphia or New York. Helped by Pennsylvania-funded 

investments in equipment and infrastructure, Keystone 

ridership rose over 1. 4 million riders in 2012 with 

13 weekday trains from which to choose. This does not 

include the Pennsylvanian, which is certainly the 

14th train. The service is considered by many to be a 

great success. Thus, the final few figures should be of 

particular interest to the Committee.

Keystone trains average 143 passenger miles per 

train mile compared to the Pennsylvanian's figure of 192.
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Other relevant number are 60 and 40, the percentage of 

available seats filled by the Pennsylvanian and Keystone 

Trains respectively in 2012. The Amtrak average is 53.

Thus, if the Keystone service is considered to 

be a well-utilized line, which it universally is, then its 

stronger performance measures of the Pennsylvanian suggest 

it, too, should be viewed in the same light.

Further, the lower figures for the Keystone 

service are largely due to the number of available trains 

and seats. Keystone ridership began to see significant 
gains as the number of trains; and, therefore, the 

frequency increased. As has been shown nationwide, more 

frequent and convenient service will result in larger 

numbers of riders.

The State has also partnered with Amtrak in 

creating Pennsylvania trips by train, a program that 

promotes Keystone service travel and excursions. The 

result of these efforts is the Keystone service becoming a 

highly desirable transportation alternative capable of 

handling its steadily increasing ridership.

The State can achieve the same success on the 

Pennsylvanian's route by implementing similar operating 

and marketing initiatives. The data presented in this 

testimony illustrates the successful performance and use 

of the Pennsylvanian.
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Also, Pennsylvania has shown its ability to 

improve and expand passenger rail service that results in 

significant ridership gains. Based on an already strong 

and steadily growing use of the Pennsylvanian, WPPR is 

confident similar goals can be achieved along the 

Harrisburg/Pittsburgh Corridor. Thank you for your time 

and consideration.

MR. HESS: Thank you very much. Is there any 

questions of the Committee?

(No response.)
MR. HESS: Thank you very much for your 

attendance, please.

MR. SPADA: Thank you.

MR. HESS: I j ust want to remind members there 

was testimony sent to you from the Western Pennsylvanians 

for Passenger Rail -- Christopher Gleason, President and 

CEO, Gleason Financial. If there's no further testimony 

and no further question from the Committee, then this 

meeting stands adjourned. Thank you very much for 

attending.

(Whereupon, the above-entitled matter was 

concluded at 11:07 a.m., this date.)
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C E R T I F I C A T E

I hereby certify that the proceedings and

evidence are contained fully and

accurately in the stenographic notes taken

by me on the hearing of the within cause

and that this is a correct transcript of

the same.

Amanda M. Murphy, Notary Public
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